
The Crown Newsletter  February 4, 2019 

  

C  
The 

A publication of Church of the Apostles, a United Church of Christ congregation 

February 4, 2019 

Vol. 43          No. 2 

In this Issue: 
 

Message from the 

Council President 
 

Council Meeting 

Minutes 

 

Outreach Ministry 

 

Stewardship 
 

Education 
 

Parish Life 
 

Thank You Notes 
 

Birthdays and  

Anniversaries 

 

Calendar 

Join us on: 

Visit us at  

www.apostlesucc.org 

For this year, I am challenging 

our Council and their sub-committees (Ministry Planning Committee, Growth Task Force, 

Koinonia, and Executive Committee) to explore how we can live into the statement creat-

ed by our Search Committee when answering the question, “Who is God calling us to be?” 

Our answer to this question is “God is calling us to be a welcoming and loving multi-

generational, diverse community exhibiting generous hospitality in an increasingly chal-

lenging world.” This reads like a vision statement for which we have been listening and 

waiting to emerge. It names an “end product” that we can see ourselves becoming as we 

fulfill our mission of “Sharing Christ’s Love with All People.” So it is my hope and plan for 

us to begin questioning if what we do meets this vision. 

Our Growth Task Force is looking at three questions to help us meet this vision. They are: 

How can the church become more welcoming? How can the church exhibit generous hos-

pitality? How can the church attract new visitors and members? Hopefully, these ques-

tions sound familiar as they were on the tables for your thoughts during our 2018 Annual 

Meeting. We are using your thoughts and the information we have about our neighbor-

hood to make suggestions and create long-range goals for our congregation. The mem-

bers of our Growth Task Force are Earl Cardellino, Don Hess, Nancy Hungerford, Tom 

Lewis, and Hannah Royer.  

One of the ways I think we can meet this goal is to become a more relational community. 
In other words, I am suggesting we work on intentionally building relationships within our 
congregation and with those in our neighborhood. That will begin with a challenge of con-
necting with our membership through phone calls or visits just to learn what is happening 
in our lives and hear more of what the greater community (including our neighborhood) 
needs from our church. We hope you will see this as a positive step toward being a more 
closely affiliated congregation. 

 
Blessings and peace, 
 

Rev. Kathryn Kuhn 
Rev. Kathryn Kuhn 
Senior Pastor 

February 

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 

http://www.apostlesucc.org
http://www.pinterest.com/apostlesucclanc
http://instagram.com/apostlesucclanc
http://twitter.com/ApostlesUCCLanc
http://www.facebook.com/ChurchoftheApostlesLancaster
http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC4hLE8sf9_UuZgsh48PxREA
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Giving Report for December        

The cash flow for month ending December 31, 2018 was negative 
($73,572.06) for the entire year 2018. Same time last year was nega-
tive ($130,970.75).   Operating Expenses through December 2018 
were $594,171.75, Revenue $520,599.69. Same time last year 
$603,544.02 for Expenses, $472,573.27 for Revenue.  Revenue this 
year included non-recurring special gifts and bequests.  We began the 
year with $2,007,454.38 in endow-
ment funds and the end December 
balance was $1,735,053.61 which 
includes a market loss of 
$109,496.17 in December. 

George Alspach  
for the Stewardship Commission   

Sundays at 9:15 am and 10:45 am 
 
Dial (717) 392-5718 to listen to the  
worship information. 
 
The sermon can be watched online at 
www.apostlesucc.org 

Worship Schedule 

The month of February is just beginning, and I feel like 
the winter will never end.  Winter has never been my fa-
vorite season, I don’t like the cold, gray, dreary 
days.  The start of the new year always seems so dull 
compared to the glitz, hustle, and bustle of the holi-
days.  These first two months of the year are quiet and 
still.  There is a reason they call it the winter blues. 
 
Though, as much as I long for Spring, I try to remind my-
self that there is purpose in the quiet.  There is a reason 
for the stillness.  It is in those moments that we con-
nect.  We connect with ourselves and we connect with 
God.  We connect and we reconnect.  We are given a 
clean slate; a new year, a new day.   
 
Connecting is such an important part of life. It grounds 
us, it gives us meaning.  It centers us, yet gives us ener-
gy.  This year Pastor Kuhn and the council want to start a 
movement.  We want to connect with more of our mem-
bers.  We want to see you connect with other mem-
bers.  Let’s be there in a real way, in the stillness and 
quiet.  Let’s use those moments to connect with each 
other. 
 
In the coming months the council will start to reach out to 
members to simply learn about each other.  No agenda, 
no plea to volunteer, no request for money.  No purpose 
beyond two people connecting with one another.  There 
are 15 of us on council, so it may take us some time to 
reach you personally.  Feel free to stop one of us on a 
Sunday, come to Wednesday Night Dinner to chat, or 

catch us in the parking lot to tell us a little about your-
self.  Make sure it’s not 10 degrees outside if you decide 
to stop me in the parking lot, though.  Because the first 
thing you will learn about me, if you remember, is I don’t 
like the cold! 

 Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

                  Christa DiDomenico Conrad 
 

 

Church Council 2019 

Christa Conrad—President 

Donna Carr—Vice President 

Andy Smith—Treasurer 

Barbara Achtermann—Secretary 

 

Commission Chairs 2019 

George Alspach—Stewardship 

Clara Kosmela—Parish Life 

Bernie Fickes—Worship 

Herb Forry—Property 

Jane McCartney—Outreach 

Mikki Reich—Education 

 

A Message from the Council President  

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 



The Crown Newsletter  February 4, 2019 

3 

CHURCH OF THE APOSTLES COUNCIL MINUTES 
December 17, 2018 

 
Present: Linda Lewis, Clara Kosmela, Barbara Achter-
mann, Andy Appel, Donna Carr, Christa Conrad, 

 Steve Daniels, John Eshbach, Bernie Fickes, Herb 
Forry, Marty Holmes, Stephanie Moore,  

 Andy Smith. Ex Officio: Pastor Kuhn.  
Excused: Betsey Bishoff,  Delayne Breslin, Jeannie 

Clausen, Todd Harris, Cathy Kenlin, Mark  
 Reinhardt. 
Call to Order:  7:04 pm by Linda Lewis, President 
Devotions:  Andy Smith led devotions: a prayer for 

the end of the year, and coming changes. 
Introductions of New Council Members:  Betsey 

Bishoff, John Eshbach, Marty Holmes and  
 Stephanie Moore. 
Minutes: minutes from the November meeting were 

approved.   
Treasurer’s Report:  The figures are still incom-

plete for 2018, but projections of where the Con- 
 gregation would stand financially indicate were 

accurate.  There has been more giving 
 and less spending than budgeted.  That means 

less money will be drawn down from interest 
 on investments to make up the shortfall than 

expected.   Discussion of special offering  
 envelopes, and/or reminders of special offering 

dates for those who give electronically will 
 be shared with the Stewardship Commission 

for final resolution. 
Commission Reports:  as in packet  
Pastor’s Report – as in packet 
Old Business:  Dispensed with. 
New Business:  1:  2019 Housing Allowance for 

Senior Pastor:  $22,000.00 is allocated for the  
 year.  2:  Executive Officers for Council:  Slate 

stands as Christa Conrad – President, 
 Donna Carr – Vice President, Barbara Achter-

mann – Secretary.  There were no nominations 
 from the floor.  On motion by Bernie Fickes, 

seconded by Clara Kosmela, the slate was  
 approved by verbal vote. no nays, no absten-

tions.  The Treasurer  is appointed;  Andy Smith 
accepted the appointment.  Those leaving the Council:  

Andy Appel, Steve Daniels, Cathy 
Kenlin, and Clara Kosmela were acknowledged for 

their years of service as Council Members. 
3.  January meeting schedule:  Sunday January 13, 

at both services:  Consecration of 
New Council Members; installation of all Council Mem-

bers.  Saturday, January 12, 8 to Noon: 
Council Retreat in Rms 308-310. Outline of the 

Retreat was distributed.  January 21:  First Council 
Meeting of 2019. At 7 pm in the Parlor.  
Meeting Adjourned:  7:50 pm for Fellowship in the 

West Lobby. 
 
Next Meeting: Monday, January 21:  First Council 

Meeting of 2019. At 7 pm in the Parlor. 
Submitted by:  
Barbara S. Achtermann, Secretary 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Council Minutes for November 2018 Council Meeting Minutes Continued 

      Thank you to all of you who have been supporting 
the annual Day of Smiles by donating items requested. 
These items will be delivered to six non-profits on Febru-
ary 6th. The recipients are: Clare House, Milagro House, 
Brereton Manor, Mom's House, Pet Pantry, and Hershey 
Mill Group Home. We are collecting donations until Feb-
ruary 3rd. We are looking forward to delivering needed 
donations and greatly needed Smiles! 
      During February and March we will be collecting do-
nations for TLC (Transitional Living Center) on King 
Street which supports the homeless population in our 
community. Donations needed will be posted on sticky 
notes on the poster hanging on the Outreach bulletin 
board in the Narthex. Please put your donations in the 
Apostles Caring Cart next to the Fellowship table in the 
Narthex. We will accept donations up until the end of 
March.  
      During April and May we will be collecting children's 
pajamas for Connor's Comfy PJs. These pajamas are 
collected in memory of Connor Holland who passed 
away at the age of five. More information will be coming 
in the next Crown. Thank you for supporting all of our 
outreach  ministries in the Apostles Caring Cart! We are 
a very giving congregation!  

Outreach 

Apostles Caring Cart        

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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Search for Associate  Ministry Planning Commission 

Education & Intergenerational Team 

Update on the progress for the search for our Associ-
ate Minister 

     In July, 2018, a Search Committee met for the first 
time to start the process of bringing an Associate Min-
ister to Church of the Apostles.  That committee has 
the following members:  Mic Bender,  Allison 
Carr,  Christa DiDominico,  Jean Heidig,  John 
Hess,  Linda Lewis,  Alexa Neiderer,  Mark Rein-
hardt,  Karen Youtz,  Pastor Kuhn and Andy Ap-
pel,  Chair. 

    Over the course of the next five months,  the com-
mittee met on a regular basis to research, analyze, or-
ganize and complete  the required  "LOCAL CHURCH 
PROFILE" that is submitted to Penn Central Confer-
ence of the United Church of Christ.  This docu-
ment,  fifty pages in length,  presents a detailed picture 
of Church of the Apostles touching on numerous topics 
that help an applicant learn about us. The profile has 
been accepted and filed at Penn Central Conference 
and notice of our intent to hire an Associate Pastor was 
publicized on January 16,  2019. 

    Interested applicants will be responding to the notice 
and receive more detailed information from Penn Cen-
tral Conference.  In the [hopefully] not too distant fu-
ture,  we will begin to receive information on those ex-
pressing their interest in us.  The Search Committee 
will meet on a regular basis as received applications 
will be reviewed in groups.  Depending on the number 
of applications received,  then how many of those will 
be further reviewed, will the Search Committee sched-
ule personal interviews for applicants who appear the 
best prospects. 

    The application process is complicated---and confi-
dential.  The Search Committee will keep the Congre-
gation informed of progress on a regular basis,  in the 
detail allowed while preserving the integrity of the pro-
cess. 

    This is a very exciting time for the future of Church of 
the Apostles. The Committee has worked very hard to 
allow our church the opportunity to partner with the 
best person available.  We thank your patience. 

              Peace to you............. 

                               Andy Appel,  Chair 

                             Pastoral Search Committee 

 
Pool Party!! 
 
The Education Commission and the Intergenerational 

Team are holding an Intergenerational Pool Party on 

Sunday, February 17th from 5pm to 7pm at the Home-

stead Village Pool.  Please enter in the rear and bring 

your own towel.  Please note: no lifeguard will be on duty.  

The snow day will be Sunday, February 24th, 2019  

Please call Judy Waltman with any questions. 

     The Ministry Planning Commission will meet on Mon-
day, February 18th at 6:00pm in the Parlor ( before Coun-
cil at 7:00).  If you are unable to attend, would you please 
send a representative from your commission to update 
the group on your 2019 plans.  I expect that we will be 
meeting about 4-5 times in the year in order to coordinate 
all of our ministry efforts. If you have any need to speak 
with me, feel free to call me on my cell at 717-475-5285.   

Donna Carr 

Special Offering 

  On February 17th you will have an envelope in your My 
Offering box for a special offering for The Apostles As-
sistance Fund.  This is a very important offering since it 
helps so many people with emergency financial 
needs.  Pastor Kuhn receives many calls for assistance 
and this fund helps the people who need the sup-
port.  Please consider giving generously to this 
fund.  Thank you! 

Church of the Apostles Special Offering 

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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Parish Life  

 

Prayer List 
Below is a list of current concerns.  

Please contact the church office to have  

your loved ones continue on the prayer list.  

Thank you. 

Continued Strength and Healing:  

Mike Hess; Pat Shane; Robin Stock; Linda Schock and 
her friends Gloria Stevens, Judy Long; Preston Mensch, 
Mark Reinhardt's father; Finn Conrad; Jane  
Schwanhausser; Susan Shaak's uncle, Richard; Reich 
family’s neighbor, Benjamin; Kathy Stoyer’s family  
member, Ryder Wenzel; Ann Harting’s nephew, Jeffrey; 
Monica Daniels’ mother; Betty Perry; George Robb;  
Annette Rohloff; Nancy Steger; David Brill and family;  
Mic Bender’s aunt Cindy; Carol Horn's friend, Peggy, and 
neighbor, Patrick Huffman; Lisa Christoffel's friends, Beth 
& Mark; Rachel Dormen; Marianne Deaner and her friend, 
Melody; Marty Holmes’ sister, Ellen; Susan Stirling’s  
sisters; Hannah Royer’s stepbrother;  Audrey Markle's 
stepdaughter; Helen Ebersole’s stepmother, Rachel; 
friends of the congregation: Donnie Eller, Ralph Schaefer, 
and Madeline McNeely  
Hospice Care: Anna Mae Endslow; Bill Rader 
 
 

Comfort at a Time of Loss: The family of Richard Herr, 

Bernie Cover, Karl Krammes, Jan Reed and Marjorie 

Schellenberger 

Protection: Military personnel serving at home and 

abroad—friend of the congregation, Remi; Jim 

Dougherty’s granddaughter, Kelli Kensinger, U.S. Navy; 

Matt Forney  

Mindless Eating 

Mindless Eating Presentation       

On Saturday, February 23rd at 10:00 am, Tamara 

Rhodes, a clinical dietitian from UPMC Pinnacle, will 

speak on Mindless Eating.   

New Year’s resolutions that indicate I will lose 30 

pounds or I will give up sweets are unrealistic and un-

sustainable.  Norms tend to place emphasis on WHAT 

we eat, but fail to note the importance of HOW we eat.  

What if this year’s resolution(s) were to involve taking 

small, realistic steps to become more mindful towards 

food and eating?  Learn tips, tricks, and exercises to 

incorporate mindfulness into your daily eating routine, 

and cultivate greater life balance, choice, wisdom and 

personal empowerment with each bite.  The public is 

welcome.  Please call the church office 717-392-5718 if 

interested so we may have enough handouts.   

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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Bible Study 

 BIBLE STUDY ON THE APOSTLE PAUL 
 
 Who was the Apostle Paul? Which letters of 
 the New Testament did he write and what do they  
say?  What have we been taught about these letters  
and do these passed-down beliefs hold up under  
scrutiny? 
  The Church of the Apostles UCC invites you  
to a time of fellowship and scholarship for a four-week  
Bible-study series tackling these very topics.  
 Each week Interim Associate Pastor Dan  
Dorsey will focus on a different Pauline letter,  
examining major themes as well as the author’s intent 
 in writing it.  
The schedule is as follows: 

February 10: 1 Thessalonians 
February 17: 1 Corinthians 
February 24: Galatians 
March 3: Romans 

 We will meet in the parlor at 12:30 PM after  
worship.  Pizza will be provided. Please bring snacks 
 to share as you are able!   

 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

This month we will have a regular meeting on Sunday, 
February 10 from 6-8 pm in the Youth Center and on  
Saturday, February 23 we will have a lock-in in the  
sanctuary through Sunday, February 24 at the 9:15  
service. 
At the February 10th meeting, we will hear from the  
Worship Commission about the value of worship and  
all the work that is done “behind the scenes” to make  
the services meaningful and memorable. We will talk 
about the value of ritual as it helps us to live out what  
we believe. There will also be a discussion of Holy 
Week and what we might do to lead a service then.  
 

On February 23 we will gather at the church at 6 PM. We 
are hoping to then visit the Transitional Living Center to 
understand the ministry more thoroughly and possibly 
host a game time with their resident’s children. These 
pieces are still being worked out and are not definite. We 
also talked about having some fun with board games, 
Just Dance, and possibly going Glow Bowling at Leisure 
Lanes that night. We will end the night by watching 
“Monty Python & The Holy Grail” and will be sleeping in 
the sanctuary so please bring a sleeping bag and pillow. 
Breakfast in the morning will be supplied in the church 
kitchen and we will worship together in the 9:15 service 
and listen to Dan’s message for the day. Look for the  
permission slip in the mail.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 

Youth News 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

UPCOMING CHURCH EVENTS 

If you have an upcoming event that you would like 

published in the Sunday bulletin or the Crown, Please 

call the church office or email your event to Cindi 

Mozes, cindim@apostlesucc.org.  Articles for the 

Crown are due by the 15th of the month.      

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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Parish Life cont. Thank You  

BOOKCLUB:   The COA Bookclub will meet  
Tuesday, Feb. 12th at 2:00 in 
the Parlor to discuss  Girls of 
the Atomic Age  by Denise 
Kieman. This book tells that 
at the height of WWll ,Oak 
Ridge, Tennessee was home 
to 75,00 residents (many of 
them women from small 
towns across America who 
were recruited to this secret 
city enticed by solid wages 
and the promise of war-
ending work). Kept very 
much in the dark, few would 
guess the purpose of the 
tasks performed each day was to help build the  
atomic bomb. 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On March 12th,we will discuss The Way Life 
SHOULD BE by Christine Baker Kline. On April 
9th we will discuss The Hummingbird by Steven 
Kiernan. 

               

 Please consider joining us whether you read the 
book or not.  Any questions, call Clara Kosmela 717 
569 9960. 

  

                 

 

I would like to thank the church for the lovely poinsettia 

and card recently sent to me.  It meant so much to me 

during my recent illness. 

-Pat Shane 

 

Skip Rhodes and family would like to thank all of the 

church members for their thoughts, prayers, flowers and 

visits to the Mennonite Home to see Dora.  

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your donation of blessing bags for the 
guests here at Water Street Mission.  It means so much 
that you would remember those experiencing homeless-
ness and show kindness in this way.  And when paired 
with the critical services also provided at Water Street, 
your donation will truly advance the restoration journey of 
our guests. 
Maria Schaszberger 
Church Partner Relations—Water Street Mission 
 
Thank you so much for the lovely bouquet you sent  
because I helped Marjorie Schellenberger.  It was a  
pleasure because we were old friends and knew so many 
of the same people.  Nevin and Paul were in Seminary 
together.  We would sit and share Bible passages we 
knew.   
I enjoyed the visit with Bev Moran, who delivered the  
flowers.                                                                      
 

-Kit Gregory 
 

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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*   90+ Birthdays 
** 50+ Anniversaries 

Date Name 

1 Jere Baker 

1 Nils Stenman 

4 Nick Bravo 

4 Jill Craven 

4 Kelley Dubbs 

5 Larry Frable 

6 Susan Stirling 

7 Don Burkholder 

8 Glenn Ebersole 

8 Joy Angevine 

9 Lisa Ann Sweigarrt 

13 Dorothy Freeman 

14 Mary Ellen Bachman 

16 Earla Rinier 

17 Nancy Young 

22 Ginny Godfrey 

23 Kathy Zerby 

24 Don Freeman 

24 Shirley Miller 

  

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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Our flowers are an integral part of our worship 
service. Not only providing a physical symbol 
of beauty during our worship, after the service 
they are given as a symbol of love and caring 
to a member of our community who is unable 
to be with us physically. The cost of our flowers 
and bulletins averages about $140 a week. 
Our suggested contribution for sponsoring 
flowers and bulletins is $35; however, any 
amount is welcomed and appreciated. 
 
If you would like to sponsor flowers, please fill 
out the form below and place it in the offering 
plate or send it into the office. A thank-you 
letter will be sent following your sponsorship 
with directions for sending in your donation. 
Thank you for your support in this important 
ministry. 
 
Worship Commission 
 
I would like to sponsor flowers on the  
following date:  
 
_____________________________________ 
 
“In honor of” or “In memory of”  
 
_____________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________ 
Your name  
 
_____________________________________ 
Phone number  
 
_____________________________________ 
 
 

Please place this form in the church  
office or an offering plate. 

 
If you have any questions please contact:  

Jean Heidig (717) 394-8733 (Jan-June) 
Wilma Klingler (717) 872-8419  

(July-December) 

 
 

February Flowers  

for Worship 
 
 
 

February 3: 

 In loving memory of our daughter and son-in-

law Erin McCartney Nusbaum and Max 

Nusbaum by Steve and Janet McCartney. 

 

February 10: 

 To the Glory of God! 

 

February 17: 

 In loving memory of: 

     Clayton K. Stehman by Tom and Linda Lewis 

 Charlie Klingler by his wife Wilma. 

 

February 24: 

 In loving memory of Carl F. Bernhardt, 

husband of Helen and father of Cathy and 

Tim by the Bernhardt family. 

      

                        

 

 

 

 
 
                                                          

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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February 1  Friday  
9:15 am MOPS 
 
February 2 Saturday  
8:00 am Downtown Breakfast Ministry   
1:00 pm Schellenberger Funeral 
 
February 3 Sunday 
8:15 am  Apostles Choir  
9:00 am  Nursery   
9:15 am    Worship with Children’s Time  
9:30 am Sunday School 
10:00 am Blood Pressure Screening 
10:45 am Worship Service 
12:00 pm  Executive Meeting 
2:30 pm Worship Service—HV 
 
February 4 Monday 
8:am Meditation Monday  
5:15 pm Cooking Club 
 
February 5 Tuesday 
12:30 pm Growth Task Force  
4:00 pm  Music Planning 
5:00 pm Pilates 
6:00 pm Apostles Bells 
7:00 pm Worship Design 
7:30 pm Worship Commission 
 
February 6 Wednesday 
5:15 pm Family Pizza Night 
6:00 pm  Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
 
February 7 Thursday 
9:15 am Bible Study 
7:00 pm Apostles Choir 
 
February 8 Friday 
 
February 9 Saturday 
 
February 10 Sunday 
8:15 am Apostles Choir—9:15 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship w/ Children’s Time 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:15 am Children’s Library 
10:45 am Children’s Ministry Team  
10:45 am Worship Service 
12:30 pm Bible Study 
1:00 pm Executive Committee 
2:00 pm Paint Night 
6:00 pm Youth Group 

 
February 11 Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
11:00 am Staff Meeting 
5:15 pm Cooking Club 
6:30 pm Education Meeting 
7:00 pm Commissions: OR,PL, PR                   
  
February 12  Tuesday 
2:00 pm Book Club 
4:00 pm Music Planning 
5:00 pm Pilates 
6:00 pm Apostles Bells 
6:30 pm Committee on Ministry 
 
February 13 Wednesday 
5:15 pm Family Pizza Night 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
 
February 14 Thursday 
Valentine’s Day 
9:15 am Bible Study 
7:00 pm Apostles Choir—10:45                      
  
February 15 Friday 
 
February 16 Saturday 
 
February 17 Sunday 
8:15am   Apostles Choir 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship w/ Children’s    
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:15 am Children’s Library 
10:45 am Worship Service 
12:30 pm Bible Study 
2:00 pm Paint Night—Rain Date 
6:00 pm Youth Group 
 
February 18 Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
7:00 pm Church Council Meeting 
 
February 19 Tuesday 
4:00 pm Music Planning 
5:00 pm  Pilates 
6:00 pm Apostles Bells 
7:00 pm Worship Design 
 
February 20 Wednesday 
5:15 pm Family Pizza Night 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 

 
February 21 Thursday 
9:15 am Bible Study 
7:00 pm  Apostles Choir 
 
February 22 Friday 
 
February 23 Saturday 
9:30 am Mindful Eating 
 
February 24 Sunday 
8:15am   Apostles Choir 
9:00 am Nursery Care 
9:15 am Worship with Children’s 
 Time 
9:30 am Children’s Sunday School 
10:15 am Children’s Library 
10:45 am Worship Service 
12:30 pm Bible Study 
6:00 pm Youth Group 
 
February 25 Monday 
8:00 am Meditation Monday 
7:00 pm Koinonia Group 
 
February 26 Tuesday 
4:00 pm Music Planning 
5:00pm     Pilates 
6:00 pm Apostles Bells 
 
February 27 Wednesday 
9:30 am Widows Support Group 
5:15 pm Family Pizza Night 
6:00 pm Cherub Choir 
6:30 pm Carol Choir 
 
February 28 Thursday 
9:15 am  Bible Study  
7:00 pm Apostles Choir—10:45 

 

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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Food Bank 
Please plan to continue your generous donations to the food bank. 
 
Food Bank Needs: 
Rice (One lb. bags)   Peanut Butter 
Canned Fruit    Brown Grocery Bags 
Hamburger Helper   Tuna Helper 
Macaroni and Cheese              Canned Tomatoes (One lb. or less) 

CHURCH OF THE APOSTLES PRAYER CHAIN 
 
If you have a need or concern for yourself or others, please call or email any person on the Prayer Chain and your 
request will be sent through all the links of the chain and the power of prayer will be a blessing to you and yours. 
 
Link 1: 
Steve & Monica Daniels (717) 299-6007 or monicadaniels54@gmail.com    
Lynn Steedle   (717) 390-4152 or ccsteedle@gmail.com 
 
Link 2: 
Harriet Latschar  (717) 859-1535 
Mary Ellen Bachman  (717) 393-8922   
Susan Shaak   (717) 872-2987 
Doug Nutt   (717) 283-2937 
 
Link 3: 
Annette Rohloff  (717) 394-0424 or rexthomas@comcast.net 
Bev Keller   (717) 898-2146 or bek0914@aol.com 
Cindy Williams  (717) 572-3808 or clwjbwilliams@gmail.com 
Nancy Steger   (717) 617-2635 or stegs4u@hotmail.com 
 
Link 4: 
Kit Gregory   (717) 299-6677 or kitpaulgregory@gmail.com 
Jean Heidig   (717) 394-8733 or geojean6@gmail.com 
Donna Carr   (717) 397-6305 or skeetcarr@comcast.net 

     Donations 
Thank you stamp savers.  Keep saving stamps 

for the Wounded Veterans. Drop off in the 

office for Skip Rhodes. 

Donations 
 Pull tabs, Campbell Soup Labels & Box Tops for 

 Education are needed. These benefit the Ronald 

 McDonald House and Hoffman Home. 

“For God so loved the world that He have his only son, so that 

everyone who believes in him may not perish but may have  

eternal life.”   John 3:16 NRSV 
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1850 Marietta Avenue 

Lancaster, PA 17603-2398 

Phone:  717-392-5718 

Fax:  717-392-6470 

Email:  webmaster@apostlesucc.org 

www.apostlesucc.org 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

Permit No. 1065 

Lancaster, PA 

Church of the Apostles Staff 

Senior Pastor 
The Rev. Kathryn L. Kuhn ext.  

kathrynk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Interim Associate Pastor 
Dan Dorsey ext. 114  

dldorsey@lancasterseminary.edu 
 

Director of Music Ministries 
Cynthia Kahler ext. 116  

cindyk@apostlesucc.org 
 

Director of Adult Choirs & Instrumental Music 
Nathan Sheffer 

 

Bell Choir Director:  
Ron Bellamy 

 

Children’s Choir Director  
Johanna Baker 

A Stephen Ministry Congregation 

Technology Specialist 
Jonathan Shaub 

 

Sexton 
Larry Rongione 

 

Communications & Administrative Coordinator 
Cindi Davies-Mozes  ext. 111 

 
 

Finance & Member Services Coordinator 
Judy Ruppert ext. 110 

judithr@apostlesucc.org 
 

Property Manager 
Eric MacLaren  ext. 118 

ericm@apostlesucc.org 
 

Church Council President 
Christa DiDomenico Conrad 

OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

Scan to send a one-time gift. 


